Jon Brady

Lake Stevens, WA, USA

Message:

To: The Committee Secretary

Senate Legal and Constitutional References Committee 

Parliament House

Canberra ACT 2600

Australia

Dear Sir/Madam,

This submission is in response to the invitation for public comment as part of the Committee's Inquiry into Australian Expatriates.

I see it as essential that the Australian Government reviews its entire perspective toward the inclusion of all Australians in the political process. As time goes by, paradigms change and so it is with the concept that citizens resident overseas no longer have a role to play in the Australian political scene. 

Changes in technology as well as the inclination of many Australians to travel and work overseas demands such a review. No longer is it "out of sight, out of mind". The use of the internet means that travelling Australians and those resident overseas remain abreast of developments at home in Australia to at least a level of the average Australian and in many cases to an even greater extent.

The extension of voting rights to include overseas Australians is fundamental to this. As Australians, we continue to bear the responsibility of our citizenship. This entails both the rights and obligations of this status. To not be entitled to have a voice in the determination of our nation's future disenfranchises a significant portion of the Australian populace and must be changed. It was related recently that if all overseas Australians were in one location they would be entitled to at least 2 Senators and a number of Representatives. These Australians and their right to be heard in parliament can not be ignored. It is up to the Senate in its enquiry findings to draw this point out and work toward including this group of citizens in the Australian body politic. The means for representation is something that will require considerable thought. However, the decision to find a means to adequately hear the voices of this significant group of Australians in a necessary first step in including ALL Australians on our political stage.

I trust this short submission is acceptable and look forward to the Inquiry's report.

Sincerely,

Jon Brady
